
 
A H PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 18TH MARCH – DECISIONS BY E MAIL 
 
 

AGENDA ITEM ACTION 

 
In the current difficult situation considering all the risks this seems the 
best thing to do until we have more government guidance. Our priority 
must be to keep people as safe as possible. 
Looking at the Agenda, and taking only relevant items: 
 

 

Item 5  

Minutes of The Last Meeting  held on 11th February 2020 Approved 

  

Items 6  Police Matters 7  Report of County Councillor Deferred 

  

Item 8  Report of District Councillor Deferred 

  

Item 9  Casual Vacancy Deferred 

  

Item 10  Report Back  

Tony attended the Neighbourhood Plan presentation with Heath & 
Homewood which was briefed by, Andrew Towlerton, the consultant. He 
explained to them that making a joint plan would mean that only one 
grant of £9k could be claimed from the Government. The group decided 
to recommend to their councils therefore that the consultant be asked 
to develop two plans, although it was agreed that the parishes shared 
common concerns and wished to co-operate fully. 

 

 Report accepted 

Item 11   

HS2 Meeting 9th March  Report Accepted 

  

Item 12 Land at Rear of St Johns Hut, Mansfield Road Deferred 

  

Item 13 Doe Lea Centre – Managers Report  

Update this week: Pending further Government advice, it’s 
recommended that the Centre will be open for the Post Office and the 
Extreme Wheels Youth Session. At other times Richard will be here to 
deal with communications, although the Centre will be locked. Tracy is 
currently self-isolating since her return from Spain. Richard is in touch 
with Live & Local to postpone Mumbo Jumbo on the Saturday 21st. 
Finally, this will have an effect on Centre income from cancelled 
bookings but we would be continuing to pay staff. 
 

Approved subject 
to government 
restrictions 

 
Item 14  Parish Projects 

 



There is no progress on these items other than the Garden Competition 
which will need to be publicised in advance. It’s proposed the gardens 
will be judged during the second week of June (virus permitting!) by 
volunteers from the parish council. It’s suggested there are three prizes: 
1st and 2nd Best Garden and one for the Tidiest Allotment, Dave Howell 
to advise on this winner. Suggested value of prizes is £25 for 1st and the 
Tidy Allotment and £15 for 2nd. This is very much open to discussion. 
We need to decide value and number of prizes. The competition will go 
out on Facebook and entrants will need to register by the end of May.  
 

As a result of 
national 
restrictions in 
place – further 
consideration re 
Garden 
Competition 
deferred for 
consideration to 
April meeting 
 

Item 17 
Financial Matters Summary of Accounts attached. It was agreed that 
during the current restrictions Authorisation of urgent items  be 
delegated to Parish Clerk in consultation with Chair and Vice Chair.  
 

 
 
Approved 

Summary of payments made  
 

Parish Council 

Bolsover District 
Council 

Election costs £98.85 

E R Price Clerk salary March £1035.88 

K Gent Parish Warden Salary 
March 

£785.01 

HMRC PAYE & NI £374.97 

Eon Electricity changing 
rooms 

£63.26 

Noticeboard 
Company 

New noticeboard Doe 
Lea 

£388.78 

Sherriff Amenitiy Grass Seeding 
football field 

£102.00 

Vodafone Parish Mobile £31.99 

NEDDC Extreme Wheels 
2019/2020 

£7500.00 

Doe Lea Centre 

DLMW Water £56.01 

Curtain Studio Blinds £528.00 

Cathedral Leasing Hygiene Services £46.02 

Direct 365 PAT Testing £170.10 

Midshire Copy Meter charges £247.28 
 

 
 
 
Approved 

 
 
 


